
 

 

Level 6, 120 Sussex Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
ABN 58 133 501 774 

gyde.com.au   

27 February 2025 

Stephen Barry 

Planning Director 

NSW IPC 

 

C/- 

 

 

Dear Stephen 

Pathways Cremorne Seniors Housing (SSD-49472213) Question on Notice 

Following the Commission’s meeting on Tuesday, 25 February, 2024, the Commission sought advice in 

relation to visitor parking. Specifically, “to provide information regarding how visitor parking has been 

considered for the proposed development”. 

The provisions of the State Environmental Planning Policy (Housing) 2021 require the following parking rates 

for the Residential Care Facility and the Independent Living Units: 

• Part 5, Division 7 Non-discretionary development standards Cl 107 Non-discretionary development 

standards for hostels and residential care facilities,  

“subclause (2)(h) for a residential care facility – at least 1 parking space for every 15 beds in the 

facility 

subclause (2)(i) at least 1 parking space for every 2 employees who are on duty at the same time 

subclause (2)(j) at least 1 parking space for the purpose of ambulance parking.” 

• Part 5, Division 7 Non-discretionary development standards Cl 108Non-discretionary development 

standards for independent living units subclause (2)(k) “at least 0.5 parking spaces for each 

bedroom” 

As can be seen from this, the parking required for the development is based on the number of bedrooms 

being proposed, and there is no specific requirement for “visitor” parking per se. 

 

The Traffic and Parking Impact Assessment Report, prepared by McLaren, dated 16 July 2024 was 

submitted with the application and it provides a summary of the proposed parking on p 11, an extract is 

shared below. 








